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December 9, 2024

Dear Pastor and Church,

Every Door in ‘24

Of the approximately 10,000 doors in Fluvanna, about 8,600 have now received a marked

John/Romans and a church flyer inviting them to FBBC. Many of the remaining houses are

in the gated community of Lake Monticello, and they will be receiving postcards in these last

remaining weeks of 2024. Those houses already received copies of John/Romans when we

had access to the community. We also visited a lady this past month who had received her

own copy of John/Romans and wanted a dozen more to give to her grandchildren for

Christmas. Of course, we were happy to help!

FBBC Events

On the Sunday before Thanksgiving Day, we had a Pie and Praise testimony service. The

Lord sent us a visitor that night who had received his invitation to visit six months earlier.

We were encouraged to realize that we might be reaping from our sowing efforts for many

months to come.

We had two special speakers, Chris Tignor, missionary to Ecuador, and Pastor Dan MacAvoy,

in the last few weeks and were encouraged by good preaching and fellowship. On December

15, we will be having a Candlelight and Carols service, with our kids’ class singing several

specials. Please pray with us for visitors to attend as the gospel will be clearly presented.



A Possible New Location
Our Sunday services have been held at the local

high school since we started morning services in

May of 2023. The high school is centrally located

in the county and is located on Route 53, which is

well-traveled. However, when we went to renew

our contract with the school board for the

upcoming year, we were informed that the price

would increase $461 a month even though we

were not renting any additional hours.

We had seen a building farther south on route 15 earlier in the year, but hadn’t looked into it.

After hearing about the rate increase, Scot stopped by one day, and the caretaker just

“happened” to be there and let him look at the

property. It has three large rooms and one smaller

available, split into two suites. We would be able

to rent half of the space for only ten dollars more

than we are currently paying for the school. Plus,

we would have the benefit of having the space

24/7 rather than for only five hours on Sunday

every week. As of now, after seeking counsel from

our sending pastor and others, we are hoping to

sign a lease on the property this coming week. On Sunday, December 8, we presented the

opportunity to the congregation and they were excited about the possibility of a permanent

space in which to meet. Please pray for the Lord’s will in this matter to be clear.

We so appreciate your prayers for the growth of Foundations Bible Baptist Church and for

our family as we seek to reach Fluvanna county with the gospel.

In His service,
Scot and Julie Jobe
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